
 1 

12th February, 2016.  Issue No. 1 

Postal Address: 

P O Box 30 

Bright  VIC  3741 

Contact: 

Telephone  03 5755 1166 

Facsimile    03 5755 1770 

College: bright.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Editor: newsletter@brightp12.vic.edu.au 

Web:   www.brightp12.vic.edu.au 

Newsletter available online at: www.brightp12.vic.edu.au/pdfs/CurrentNewsletter.pdf 

C O L L E G E   C A L E N DA R — F E B R UA RY  &  M A R C H  

DATE EVENT DATE EVENT DATE EVENT 

FRIDAY 12th 

February 

 

 

 

 

MONDAY 

15th Feb—

FRIDAY 26th 

February 

 

 

WEDNESDAY 

17th February 

German  Bad Aibling Student 

visit 

P-6 Meet and Greet—all day 

Primary Swimming Sports—

9.00am-3.30pm. 

 

 

German  Bad Aibling Student 

visit 

 

 

 

Year 11 Conference at    

Wandiligong. 

TUESDAY 8th 

March—FRIDAY 

11th March 

 

MONDAY 14th 

March 

TUESDAY 15th 

March—FRIDAY 

18th March 

 

WEDNESDAY 

23rd March 

Year 7 Camp 

 

 

LABOUR DAY WEEKEND 

 

Year 8 Camp 

 

 

Parent/Teacher           

Interviews Years 7-12. 

THURSDAY 

24th March 

 

 

FRIDAY  

23rd March 

Celebration of Success  

Assembly 

LAST DAY OF TERM 1—

2.30PM FINISH. 

 

GOOD FRIDAY 

Our 2016 Prep Students—What a happy bunch!! 
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Welcome back, and a special welcome 
to our new students in Prep and other 
year levels, staff and families who have 
joined the College community this year. 
We have had a smooth and productive 
start to the academic year with the    
students approaching their learning with 
exuberance and settling easily into the 
routines of instruction.    

School Council Elections 

College Council is a fantastic way to fully 

engage with your child’s and the        

community’s school. The Council is the 

executive body of the College and assists 

in determining the College’s priorities 

and strategic directions. There are also a 

number of College Council                      

sub-committees which provide a diverse 

range of opportunities for parents to 

become actively involved in the College 

community. A letter explaining College 

Council and asking for nominations went 

home to all parents this week and I 

would encourage you to consider        

applying for one of these meaningful and 

purposeful positions, particularly as we 

will be developing our Strategic Plan for 

the next five years during this year. 

Leadership Assembly 

This week we held our Badge Assembly 

in the College Stadium to distribute 

badges to successful candidates and to 

acknowledge leadership both formal and 

informal.  I, again, congratulate all badge 

recipients and reiterate the importance 

of leadership within our College         

community.  

German Exchange Visit 

At the assembly we also warmly          

welcomed our German visitors to the 

College and Bright. The group of          

students and teachers from Bad Aibling 

have an action packed three weeks of 

activities and events planned, engaging 

with the local community, host families 

and the       College. We are very lucky to 

have a   well-developed and reciprocal            

arrangement with Bad Aibling that    

allows students from both countries to 

visit and authentically experience a 

different culture and language. My 

thanks go to Katrina Ciolli and Frank 

Kusch for organising the visit and the 

families who are hosting. 

Indigenous Program 

Each year, for the past couple of years, 

Bright P-12 College has had the privilege 

of educating children from Wadeye. This 

year we warmly welcome 11 indigenous 

students to our College, who have been 

selected to participate in the program by 

the Thathangathay Foundation. The    

program is quite unique and, coupled 

with our Indigenous language program, 

an excellent opportunity for students 

from Bright and Wadeye to learn        

together.  

Parent Payments 2016 

The Bright P-12 College Council has    
approved the school’s parent payments 
policy.  

This policy is available for your             
information on our website at 
www.brightp12.vic.edu.au as well as the 
2016 list of payment items/services for 
your child’s program.  
 

Bright P-12 College makes every effort to 
keep the cost and number of items that 
need to be purchased to a minimum.  
We also try to ensure that the costs are 
affordable for all parents.  Thank you 
parents who have already finalised their 
parent payments for this year. The 
school appreciates that families may 
sometimes experience financial           
difficulties in meeting payment requests. 
A range of support options are available 
to parents who have difficulty making 
payments including the Schoolkids      
Bonus, State Schools Relief Committee 
or the Camps, Sports and Excursions 
Fund. More information on these        
supports are available through the      
College.  

 
 

If you will have difficulty making       
payments please make an                 
appointment to speak to Jenni       
Sgambelloni (Finance Assistant) or Kelli 
Jacobsen (Assistant Principal) to      
discuss possible support options and 
flexible payment arrangements.  Any 
information about your financial      
circumstances, payment arrangements 
or status will be kept strictly              
confidential.  

Year 12 Study Retreat 

Last week our Year 12 students were 
involved in a two day intensive study 
retreat based in Harrietville. By all  
accounts the program was                
enthusiastically received and students 
and teachers enjoyed the many and 
varied sessions on offer. A big thank 
you to Justin Power for organising the 
event and good luck Year 12 students 
with the year ahead.  

Textbooks 

It is most important for all students to 

have their required texts and workbooks 

for all subjects in which they are         

enrolled. The textbooks are used in    

varied ways by teachers to facilitate 

learning and it becomes very difficult for 

the teacher and the student when     

students do not have this valuable  

learning resource. I appreciate some 

students are waiting for purchased    

textbooks to arrive and thank you for 

your patience. I also thank Brian King 

from the newsagency for his work in 

sourcing our booklists and the College 

staff who have been involved in the    

process.  

 

Jean Olley 

Principal 

 

 

 
 

 Principal’s 

Report 

http://www.brightp12.vic.edu.au
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Welcome back to everyone. It has been a 

pleasure catching up with students and 

hearing their holiday news. I would like 

to extend a special welcome to our new 

students, staff and families who have 

joined the College community this year, 

each bringing new experiences and    

perspectives  to our school community. 

Once again as the Assistant Principal my 

time will be devoted to both teaching 

and learning and student wellbeing and 

engagement.  My focus for 2016 will be: 

 The introduction of the Victorian         

Curriculum in 2017, with           

significant changes being made to 

cross-curricular areas and the 

Arts/Technology curriculum area.  

 The implementation of the           

Language Hub. 

 Student Wellbeing and              

Engagement. 

I will continue to work as a member of 

the committee of management of    

Country Education Project or CEP. 

This term will be a very busy one for 

year level camps; Year 7 and 8 camps 

will take place this term. Students have 

received information about their year 

level camps so please make contact with 

the Year Level Coordinator if you have 

not received any information. There are 

also many sporting events planned for 

this term, including the Primary and  

Secondary Swimming Sports to get us 

started.  

International Competitions and         

Assessments for Schools (ICAS) 

Once again the students can participate 

in the ICAS Assessments, which will be 

held at school during the school day.  

ICAS is the largest independent          

competition and assessment program for 

schools in Australia and ICAS medal    

winners in Years 11 and 12 are eligible 

for bonus points when they apply to  

undertake an undergraduate degree at 

UNSW. One bonus point will be awarded 

for each ICAS medal awarded.  

Information and entry forms will be    

given out to interested students soon 

and Sally Kellettt will again be overseeing 

the assessments this year. 

Year 11 and 12 Study Camps 

Last week the Year 12 study camp was 

held and by all reports was very          

successful. Students who attended the 

camp gained valuable knowledge and 

skills to equip them for the year ahead. A 

big thank you to Justin Power who     

organised the Year 12 Camp and the 

staff who delivered sessions or stayed 

overnight; without your commitment 

these very valuable events would not 

happen.  

The Year 11 Retreat Day is now           

happening on the 17th of February in 

Wandiligong.  

Uniform 

As we start a new year it is important to 

reiterate the importance of students 

wearing uniform. This includes our VCE 

and Year 12 students. If for any reason a 

student is out of uniform they need to 

have a note from their parent, which 

students can hand to the Year Level    

Coordinator. This includes the school 

hat, which is an essential uniform item 

for term 1 and 4. Hats that are not 

school uniform will be removed and   

students will be asked to sit either in the 

Primary Fishbowl area or the Student 

Lounge for Secondary students. 

Wellbeing Team 

This year our wellbeing team will consist 

of Mark Betheras (Wellbeing               

Coordinator), Year Level Coordinators, 

Primary Unit Leaders and Rosemary 

Bunge (Secondary School Nurse). We 

meet regularly and continue to support 

families and students throughout their 

daily school lives. If you require any    

information or support please contact 

your Year Level Coordinator, Mark or 

myself first so we can arrange the cor-

rect     support. We have a very dynamic 

and empathetic team who have a variety 

of experience dealing with various is-

sues. The key will be communication. 

Paraprofessional services available on a 

referral basis are Occupational Therapy, 

Speech Therapy, Physiotherapy and  

Psychologists. 

Breakfast Program 

The Program will be commencing for 

2016 very soon and ALL students are 

invited to participate. Breakfast starts in 

the Dining Room at 8.20am every    

Thursday morning. It is such a positive 

and connected way to start your week.  

Hawthorn Village 

This year Rosemary Bunge will be    

working on a community based program 

with interested Year 9 students.          

Students will be required to make a 

weekly visit to Hawthorn Village during 

lunch time and part of period 5 on a   

specific day. Students will spend the 

time having a connection with one     

resident at Hawthorn Village with the 

aim of getting to know the person and 

documenting their life story. The stories 

will then be collated. It is a very       

worthwhile community project, which I 

strongly encourage our Year 9 and 10 

students to be involved in. Any            

interested students can collect an       

expression of interest form from       

Rosemary. 

Volunteer Opportunity 

Jenny Corser is looking for volunteers for 
the Mountain Bike Nationals in Bright 
from 17 - 20 March. 
Students need to be from Year 10 and 

up; if you are interested in assisting you 

can go to the following link 

http://alpinecyclingclub1.volunteerlocal.com/
volunteer/?id=12510 
 

Jobs include - Observed Trials  where 
riders jump their bikes up and down   
obstacles - the judging is done by other 
competitors but the Marshal time keeps 
and records the score. Media Assist is a 
role which requires some familiarity with 
social media - they work with the MTBA's 
media guru, Stuart Plant who runs at a 
million miles an hour on race day, they 
will be taking photos of the race, posting 
on social media, transcribing interviews 
etc. 
 

There will be several Bright P-12          
Students racing at the Nationals - Teagan 
Atherstone, Callum Grant, Devon Turner, 

Rhiannon Gallagher, Lachie Forbes,    

Aaron Gungl. Good luck. 

Assistant  

Principal’s 

Report 

http://alpinecyclingclub1.volunteerlocal.com/volunteer/?id=12510
http://alpinecyclingclub1.volunteerlocal.com/volunteer/?id=12510
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Health Corner with Adolescent Health 

Nurse Rosemary Bunge 

Welcome back to school everyone and hope your holidays were 

great. 

Some important things to remember in term 1 are 

To be sun smart 

To keep well hydrated 

 

Bright P-12 College is a Sun Smart school; this means hats must worn 

when outside during terms 1 and 4. This is a very important part of 

Sunsmart and reducing the risk of sun damage and future risk of skin 

cancers. Slip on a shirt, slop on sunscreen, slap on a hat, seek shade 

and slide on sunglasses is still the message from the cancer council 

and worth remembering both at school and away from school. 

 

During summer it is extra important to stay well hydrated with our 

higher temperatures. Water is best and students are encouraged to 

carry water bottles at all times. 

Your brain is 76% water, staying well hydrated at school can help 

fight off fatigue and headaches.  

Welcome to any students who are new to the school 

As adolescent health nurse (school nurse) my role is helping you stay 

healthy. So I do a lot of health promotion activities and primary 

health care. I work with classes and small groups and can also see 

students individually for short term counselling. For parents I can 

also offer information and support regarding their student’s health. 

My days at the school are Monday and Thursday and if you would 

like to chat with me you can leave a message at the office or catch 

me in person on those days. You will find my office two doors up 

from the staff room. 

 

Breakfast has started again for the year and you will find it on in the 

food room every THURSDAY morning from 8.20am.  Remember, it is 

free to all students P-12 and we would love to see you there, it’s a 

great place to meet others, have a chat and get a real positive start 

to the day.  
 

Quote for the week: “Say good morning to your body –                      

eat breakfast”. 

On Tuesday 2nd of February, 

2016, Josh Raymond, Liam Van 

Urk, Tasman Cocks and myself 

participated in the Lions Youth of 

the Year which was held at the 

Star  Hotel in Bright.  This was a 

public speaking contest where we 

had to present a 5   minute speech 

and topic of our choice and two 

impromptu speeches that were 2 

minutes each.  The topics of the           

impromptu speeches were:  “How 

can we improve Bright?” and 

“How have manners changed?”  

The topics of our prepared 

speeches were:             

Josh  Raymond—                 

”Personal Motivation”.   

Liam Van Urk—”Global Warming”.                         

Tasman Cocks—”Venturers. 

Mine was on —”Autism”.   

 

I won the public speaking award 

and Tasman won the overall   

winner on the night.   

 

By Douglas Harrison Year 12. 

LIONS YOUTH OF THE YEAR AWARDS 

Douglas Harrison 

Tasman Cocks 

Ms Jean Olley 

Liam Van Urk 

Josh Raymond 

INTRODUCING OUR NEW   
PRIMARY TEACHING STAFF 

Mr Daniel Saville - eaching Years 3 & 4 

 

Mrs Katie Ferrito—Teaching Years 5 & 6 

Mr Luke Jones—Teaching Years 1 & 2 

Mr Daniel Saville—Teaching Years 3 & 4 
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BRIGHT P-12 COLLEGE AND APOLLO 

BAY P-12 COLLEGE 

INDIA EXPEDITON 

NOVEMBER – DECEMBER 2016 

There are three students from the Bright P-12 College        
together with a team from Apollo Bay P-12 College taking 
part in the 2016 Antipodeans program. The team of students 
from our college include Matt Shem, Max Gray and Callan 
Mantyvirta. 

A key element of the Antipodeans Abroad experience is a 
community project, whereby students are given a real        
opportunity to assist those less fortunate than themselves. 
The team will spend some days in a small community during 
which time they will have the chance to interact with local 
people on a simple project - painting, construction, teaching 
games or English. It provides a cultural interaction not       

available to the ordinary tourist. 

Students will travel to India which requires them to be       
actively involved in the planning and execution of their own 
expedition. Students are currently working to fundraise for a 
community project and also help cover their cost of travel 
overseas.  Matt Shem, Max Gray and Callan Mantyvirta, to-
gether with family support have volunteered to take on the 
monthly BBQ at the “Make it, Bake it, Grow it Market” to 
raise funds for the expedition and community project in     
India.  

How can I support the program? 

Should you wish to help their fundraising efforts, come along 
and enjoy a freshly cooked breakfast with the team or        
volunteer your time by flipping a snag.  The next market: 20th 
February. If you wish to volunteer your time, please contact 
Bianca Dooley via email: dooley.bianca.b@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

 

 

New Instrumental Students 2016 

Here at Bright P-12 College we offer students a wide range of     

musical instruments to learn.  These include the Piano, Guitar, Bass 

Guitar, Voice, Drums, Flute, Clarinet, Alto Saxophone, Tenor         

Saxophone, Trumpet, Trombone, Tuba and Euphonium.  The ideal 

age for a student to learn would be from year 3 or 4 and above.  This 

often would depend often the physical size of the instrument and 

each child’s maturity.   

Students in the Secondary College have the chance to learn to play a 

Brass or Woodwind musical instrument for free.  Please take up this 

great opportunity. 

Please see Mr Campbell for the details about the Instrumental Music 

program. 

Dookie Music Camp 

This year the Dookie Music Camp will be happening in the first week 

of Term 2.  The camp this year will be run at ‘The Old Priory’ at     

Beechworth.  The cost is cheaper if you register earlier than March 

the 18th.  This camp would be recommended to any student on  

Piano, Guitar, Voice, Woodwind, Brass, Drums or Strings from grade 

5 and above. Last year a group of students went along and had a 

great time. It is a great chance for musical students to spend an 

intensive week playing their musical instrument with some            

knowledgeable music staff, and to mix with other like-minded     

students from this northern part of Victoria.     

Please see Mr Campbell for further details about this camp. 

Choirs 

This year I would like to run two choirs, a’ Junior Choir’ for students 

from Prep-Year2 and a ‘Senior Choir’ for students from Year 3 and 

above.  

The Junior Choir will be rehearsing on Tuesday at lunchtime in the 

Music Room, please encourage your younger child to get involved. 

The Senior Choir will be rehearsing on Wednesday at lunchtime.  

Please again encourage you older  child to get involved if they are 

interested and enjoy singing.   

Jason Campbell 

 

Music News 

CANTEEN & VEGIE PATCH REPORT 

We have been so busy in the canteen, stewing, bottling,     

pickling and preserving.  Thanks everyone that has either    

donated, watered, picked and preserved or provided.  The     

canteen dry store is starting to look abundant and beautiful!  

These lovely items will see us through the winter and hopefully 

any extra can be sold to make a small profit.  Please  continue 

to donate your excess fruit, vegies and jars, we really          

appreciate it.  

The primary and secondary kids are really enjoying this term’s 

menu with Chinese, Japanese and Vietnamese meals on offer.      

Keep up those healthy choices kids! 

Sam and Nat have decided to call the canteen “Food for 

Thought”.  We will be endeavouring to produce our own      

labelled food and snacks under that name getting rid of the        

commercial, processed foods along the way. 

The        

Canteen 

Girls.  

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=rbcKWZ51uTssIUOvl_03jjxBv3nbTxpkYZkoIYA5ML_e8n77KDDTCG0AYQBpAGwAdABvADoAZABvAG8AbABlAHkALgBiAGkAYQBuAGMAYQAuAGIAQABlAGQAdQBtAGEAaQBsAC4AdgBpAGMALgBnAG8AdgAuAGEAdQA.&URL=mailto%3adooley.bianca.b%40edumail.vic.
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Private Lessons in YOUR HOME 

 Carolyn Moore -Ph: 57501505/ 0417571362 

AMEB  

exams 

Piano Tuition 

Practical & Theo-

ry 

Over 35 years’ experi-
ence 

NEW GERMAN LANGUAGE ASSISTANT HAS  ARRIVED… 

Hello! My name is Ann-Catrin Zander and I come from Germany. I am the new 

language assistant for German this school year. I am looking forward to working 

together with the students in the German classes, getting to know you and Bright 

P12-College and to explore Australia while I am here for a full year. I really like 

Bright and I think I am very lucky that I got the chance to move to this beautiful 

part of Australia. I am looking forward to exploring the area on bushwalks and 

bike rides. So you might see me around more often! As a native speaker of       

German I am very happy to help if anyone needs any assistance with learning the 

German language or wants to know more about the German culture. Just let me 

know!  

www.mountainpilates.com.au 

Contact Anne on 0419 340 190 

 

AUSTRALIAN SCHOOL OF  

Shotokan   KARATE 

                  Classes at the Freeburgh Community Hall  

ADULTS & KIDS CLASSES 

Mondays (Kids 5-5-45pm & Adults 5.45-6.45pm),                          

Wednesday (Adults 7-8.30pm)  & Saturdays (Adults 9-10.30am) 

New students are welcome, catering to all fitness levels 

Contact: Sensei Katrina Ciolli on 0417 526 549 for more information. 

Find us on facebook at ASSKAlpine and visit: www.shotokan.com.au to 

read more about ASSK. 

 

This year, Chris Blazek, has registered our school for the Jane Goodall Roots and Shoots –  raising money for chimps.  

Can we encourage students to bring in old mobile phones plus the add-ons (eg chargers, batteries, etc.) which will be 
recycled to stop them going into land fill as well as raise funds the for Jane Goodall Roots and Shoots program.  All 
items can be dropped in the collection box at the College front office. 
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Structured Work Placement: Owen Botting 

 

Work-placement:   Bright P-12 College canteen 

Work hours:   Mondays; 11.05am to 2.00pm 

Job Description: 

 Help out with the drinks for the Primary students’ lunch 
orders. 

 Put together the student lunch order boxes. 

 Preparation of foods such as: nachos, home-made       
mayonnaise & sandwiches. 

 Preserving: tomato sauce (passata) and other preserves – made using the produce 
from the school garden. 

 Baking: delicious chocolate chip muffins. 

 Cleaning: wash floors, dishes, take out bins. 

 Stock rotation of food in cupboards and fridge. 

 Counselling: acts as a ‘Case-worker’ for Sam & Natalie, helping them with their life 
issues! 
 

Why  do you work here? to work 

in a different hospitality             

environment. 

Favourite task: laughing at Sam ;) 

Least favourite task: any cleaning 

task. 

Previous placements:  Blackbird 

Café,  Riverdeck Café. 
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Last Thursday and Friday (4th and 

5th of February) all year 12 VCE 

and VCAL students (myself     

included) attended the Year 12 

Marmot Lodge Study Retreat.  

The purpose of this retreat was to 

give all of us a head start with 

how we can get the most out of 

our final year of schooling. This 

included presentations made by 

Bright P-12 staff and teachers: 

Justin Power who ran several  

sessions including candle        

meditation, time management and 

goal setting; Mark Betheras, who 

gave a presentation on Effective 

Relationships; Jean Olley, who     

explained to us all about the 

ATAR (which I had no under-

standing of beforehand), and Matt 

Pywell, giving a very informative          

presentation about staying healthy 

and looking after ourselves this 

year. These presentations were 

very successful in giving us a 

deeper insight into what we are 

expecting this year and what is 

expected of us. 

On the last day of the retreat we 

had one external speaker, Anthony 

Herman, Chiropractor from the 

Bright Mountain Clinic. He gave a 

very motivational speech about 

his own life and experiences. His 

speech reflected many of the key 

points and values that the Bright 

staff and teachers conveyed in 

their presentations. 

I, along with all my class mates, 

gained much knowledge from this 

retreat and it has already made a 

difference in our schooling and 

our outlook on our studies in   

several different ways. 

By Josh Raymond—Year 12  
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Above: Buckland Captains & Vice-Captains for 2016. Jack Berlowitz, Hayden 

Williams, Renee Murphy-Spicer, Jed Pryor, Nicola Smith  & Teagan Atherstone. 

Above: Senior Captains—Josh Raymond & Genevieve 

Taberner. Vice-Captains—Taylor Cooper & Tasman 

Cocks. 

Left: Kiewa  Captains & Vice-Captains for 

2016.Rory Smiles, Callan Mantyvirta, Max 

Brotto, Taylor Cooper, Caitlin Smith and 

Grace Taberner. 

Right: Ovens Captains & Vice-Captains for 2016. Max 

Stevens, Brittany Fitzgerald, Georgia Young, Tyler  

Scott and Harrison Dalbosco. 

Below: Members of Secondary 

SRC for 2016. 
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Members of Primary SRC for 2016 

Above: Jaslyn Brandon - Vice Captain. Charlotte Caling & 

Joseph Gray—Captains. Mikka Paulsen—Vice-Captain. 

Above: Ovens House Captains and Vice Captains for 2016—      

Ebony Fitzgerald, Tahlia Brain, Cooper Thomason & Kye Stavar 

Left: Buckland House Captains and Vice Captains for 2016 -

Jake Grayson, Mia Lynch, Leah Grant & Jake Hood. 

Above: Kiewa House Captains and Vice Captains for 2016 -Maisie 

Filippi, Zoe Ditcham, Austin Hargreaves & Tyler Barker . 

 

Congratulations to all Students 
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Indigenous Students 

from Wadeye 

This year we are pleased to      

welcome 10 students from 

Wadeye, Northern Territory to our 

College.  

We also would like to introduce you 

to Andy Nicholas who will be    

working in our Indigenous Studies 

program. 

“My name is Andy Nicholas,  formerly 

a teacher from Apollo Bay but now 

part of the Bright Community. Not 

only will my wife and I be house     

parenting the boys, I will be the      

Indigenous Co-ordinator here at Bright 

College which I am very much looking  

forward to.  

The kids are raring to go, I’m raring to 

go. No doubt I will catch up with you 

all at some time!!” 

 

This week the College welcomed our visitors 
from our sister school in Bad Aibling         
Germany, the Wirtschaftsschule Alpenland. 

There are 3 students who will stay for the 
whole of Term 1 and a group of 9 students 
with their 2 teachers, who are with us for 3 
weeks. 

All students and the teachers are living in 

host families within our community. The 
students attend school each day and        
participate in a variety of cultural activities, 
local excursions and attend classes with their 
host partner. 

The program has been running since 2005 
and this is the 6th short-term visit we have 
hosted.  (The long term program sends 3 
students each year and has run since 2009. 

A group of students from Bright P-12 College 
will travel to Germany in September this 
year. 

We wish both the visiting German students 
and their host partners & their families a 
wonderful time over the next few weeks. 

 Frank Kusch & Katrina Ciolli 
Coordinating Teachers. 

German Cultural Exchange Visit 
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GERMAN EXCHANGE           

STUDENTS  

Hello, my name is Julian Jahnke, I’m 15 year 

old.  I com from Rosenheim, this is a little city 

near Munich, in Bavaria.  My hobbies are     

playing all kind of hockey (ice and street).  I’m 

staying with Ethan Murphy in Harrietville.  

What I really like in Australia are the people 

and the landscape.  Thanks for reading, Julian 

Jahnke. 

Hello, Bright and P-12 College, My name is 

Niklas Wichmann and I’m from Germany.  I 

will be staying for 3 months in Australia with 

Teagan Atherstone.  I’m 16 years old and my 

hobbies are playing tennis, skiing, swimming, 

biking and meeting up with friends.  I hope we 

have a good time here in Australia and see lots 

of things!  See you, Niklas Wichmann. 

L-R: German Exchange Students with their host families. Niklas Wichmann, Teagan 

Atherstone, Maltilda Manning, Andrea Bartl, Julian Jahnke and Ethan Murphy. 

BRIGHT P-12 

COLLEGE        

STADIUM       

AVAILABLE FOR 

HIRE 

 

For enquires please 

phone 0413 139 339  

ADVERTISE 

YOUR BUSINESS 

IN OUR       

NEWSLETTER  
 

Reasonable Rates 

 

Contact: Bright P-12 

College on 57551166 
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paulv@brightaccounting.com.au 
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